Employer Bulletin Summary

LGE Bulletin 79 – February 2011
LG Group seeks further consideration of proposed increase in employee contributions.

LG Group is concerned of the implications that the progressive increases in employee contribution rates (2012/2015) will have on their workforce and the wider economy. They have written to the Chancellor calling for the Government to enter into a dialogue with employers and unions to consider further how best to achieve the Government’s aims ahead of the outcomes from the report of the Independent Public Service Pensions Commission.

Contracted Out rebate rates.

The contracted-out National Insurance rebate rates for defined benefit schemes applicable from 6 April 2012 are 3.4% for employers’ secondary Class 1 contributions and 1.4% for employees’ primary Class 1 contributions. 

Restriction on tax relief: Severe ill-health condition

Concerns have been raised where a member of the LGPS, who meets the criteria for Tier 1 ill-health benefit’s will be subject to the annual allowance test because of the way the exclusion from the test in cases of severe ill-health has been worded in the draft amendments to the Finance Act 2004. Individual ill health retirees could potentially be faced with an unexpected (and in some cases, significant) tax charge. The unstated expectation by HMRC is that if the draft amendments to the Finance Act 2004 are not altered before they are enacted, then individual schemes will have to amend their regulations and rules to meet the Finance Act 2004 definition of severe ill health if they wish scheme members to avoid the annual allowance test in the year of ill health retirement. Any update on this issue will be included in a future Bulletin.
Restriction on tax relief: provision of information

On 10 February, HMRC published draft legislation in respect of pension scheme and employers’ obligations under the new Annual Allowance regime. The draft Registered Pension Schemes (Provision of Information) (Amendment No. X) Regulations 2011 intend to insert three new regulations into the Registered Pension Schemes (Provision of Information) Regulations 2006 [SI 2006/567]. 

Under the proposed legislation, scheme administrators will need to provide active scheme members whose pension savings exceed the annual allowance for a tax year with the information the member will need to work out whether or not the annual allowance charge will be payable for a tax year and if so, the amount of the charge. The information must be provided by the 6 October following the end of the tax year. In 2011/12 tax year the information must be provided by 6 October 2013. For other scheme members the scheme administrator will have to provide a pension savings statement if one is requested by the member. 

VERY IMPORTANT - Employers have to supply information to enable the scheme administrator to calculate the pension saving by 6 July following the end of the tax year (but by 6 July 2013 for tax year 2011/12). If the scheme administrator makes a written request to the employer, the employer must supply the scheme administrator with the information required to calculate the pension input amounts for the periods ending in the tax years 2008/09 to 2010/11. Such information must be supplied within 3 months of receipt of the written request.

If the employer fails to supply the information to the scheme administrator in time, the scheme administrator will have three months from the date the information is received to provide a statement of pensions saving to the member.

The Workplace Retirement Income Commission

The Workplace Retirement Income Commission (WRIC) is a new independent commission set up to investigate why the workplace pensions system in the UK is failing. The WRIC will make suggestions on how to encourage more retirement saving and build on the foundations laid by the auto-enrolment legislation. The WRIC has published a call for evidence on the future of pensions saving, looking for views on why people are discouraged from saving, how to improve savings products so they meet employers and employees’ needs better and what can be done to encourage people to save more. The call for evidence closes on 26 April 2011.
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